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From Our Auxiliary Pastor 
 
 
Dear Beloved Community,  
 
 I can’t believe we have less than one month left! These past two months have truly flown by! 
Rev. Beth will be returning July 15th, which will be my last day serving as your Auxiliary Pastor. 
My experience at CSCC has been tremendous, and it’s because of all of you! You have 
consistently shown up; you have dedicated yourselves to being the church, and I couldn’t be 
more grateful.  
 
 I want to thank you all for receiving me so graciously into your community. Your support, 
encouragement and dedication to being the church has touched me and given me hope for 
our future. The leadership in this church has consistently stepped up, offering your gifts, 
support and guidance throughout our time together. The deacons have been unbelievably 
supportive in leading worship. I want to especially thank Deb Sorgman, Anne Malmquist and 
Ellen Atherton for their unconditional support, guidance, communication and leadership. 
Working with all of you has reminded me again of one of the central messages of our faith: we 
are not alone!  
 
The opportunity to serve your community has brought me great joy! The spirit in this place is 
apparent. I go forth knowing that great things are happening here and will continue to, which 
brings me great hope for the church, for all you serve and for your community.  
 
In peace, prayer and faith,  
 
Pastor Erin  
 
 

__________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

The CSCC Golf Tournament is approaching July 27! 
 
The tournament is a crucial part of our annual fundraising efforts. You don’t play golf?  
No problem. You can still play an important part in recruiting:  
Golfers 
Sponsors  
Raffle prize donors 
      If every church member got one of the above, WOW! It would be awesome. 
* * * See the full info later in this newsletter, or online at csccucc.org/events * * * 

 



From the Board of Deacons 
 
Visit Who? Me Visit? - CSCC is starting a Visitation Ministry! 
 
First...do you know of anyone who might like a visit? 
 
Second...do you or does anyone you know already visit someone on a fairly regular basis? We would 
appreciate knowing. 
 
Third...if you would like to join the Visitation Team to visit those at home and/or those in nursing homes, 
rehab or hospitals. please let us know! 
 
Contact Anne Malmquist, Deacon Chairperson via call or text at 617-645-1848. 
 
Or you may speak with Deb Sorgman (debsorgman@gmail.com) or Diane Glass (dglass260@gmail.com). 

 
__________________________________________________________________________ 

From our Brothers and Sisters in the United Church of Christ: 
 
As we prepare to celebrate Independence Day on July 4th, we are reminded of the preamble to the 
Declaration of Independence: “We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal, that 
they are endowed by their Creator with certain unalienable Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the 
pursuit of Happiness.” This founding document reflects something that all Christians believe: there are 
intrinsic human rights not granted by governments, but inherent to all God’s children. These basic human 
rights are granted not because someone “deserves” or has earned them, but because every human being is 
beloved and made in the image of the Creator. Every human being contains a spark of the Divine and – as such 
– there are some standards of treatment that are non-negotiable. This is not politics; this is morality. Our Bible 
speaks to what Christian morality looks like. As Christians, our Scriptures dictate to us not what our 
government or laws require, but what God requires. 
 
There were those who told Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. he should stay “in the pulpit and out of politics.” 
Those people did not understand that King was not engaged in partisan politics, but rather witnessing to a 
fundamental moral truth of his Christian faith: the maltreatment of people of color desecrates the image of 
God. Similarly, the maltreatment of children at our border desecrates the image of God. The Bible is explicitly 
clear about how we (as people of faith) should treat foreigners, immigrants, and refugees, as well as children. 
We can quote scripture at length to this point. However, on a more fundamental level, every child is 
beautifully made and beloved by God. There is nothing a child can do – or not do – to deserve being terrified, 
alone, and away from the love of family. There is nothing a parent can do – or not do – that justifies a child 
being terrified, alone, and away from the love of family. This is not partisan politics, this is Christian morality; 
recognizing that every child (no matter who they are or where they are on their journey) is Sacred. 
 
Sometimes even knowing what the Bible says - and what our faith teaches - isn't enough. Our lived 
experiences, inherited ideas, and human emotions color the ways we see the world. If you are struggling to 
see God in the migrant children at our border, please talk about it. If you would like to pray on this issue, ask 
the Holy Spirit to be present in your heart. Our Christ was taken – as an infant – across Egypt’s border when 
Mary and Joseph fled Herod’s regime in Judea. If there is anyone who can open our hearts to the plight of 
these children, it is Jesus. Remember that you are not alone. You are never alone in your faith. May these 
children feel and know your love, compassion, action, and prayers. 



From the Board of Stewardship 
 
Summer is finally Here!! but along with all the beach, vacation and camping fun, the church office also stays 
busy. A lot of us do not attend services as regularly as we do during the church year. The Stewardship 
Committee would like to remind you to make a note to send in your usual pledge amount. Even though the 
church expenses are lower than normal during these summer months, there are still some that need to be 
paid. Your pledge amount will assist the treasurers with meeting these expenses.  
 

Here is a Time and Talent sheet with numerous opportunities to serve or help within the church. Please 
prayerfully consider any of these options: 
 

 



News from Growth 
 

 
 

July 4th Hospitality! 
 
Growth is hosting a lemonade stand in front of the church from 10:00 - 2:00 on the 4th of July 
to offer up some hospitality to people coming and going from Bridgewater's 4th of July Parade 
and the BSU Arts Fest. We'll be distributing water for a $1 donation to the Food Pantry, and 
handing out free lemonade along with information about the church. We'd like to also open 
the building to make the bathrooms available, but need some volunteers to help us 
welcome any visitors show people the way around the church. Please contact Gail Wershing 
(wershing@ptd.net) if you're able to help! 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

News from Christian Education 
 
CE Would like to wish the Congregation and our Youth a safe and fun summer! We would like 
to thank Dave Hanson for the ice cream for Children’s Sunday, too. It was a wonderful treat for 
all! We also would like to thank the Women's Guild for their support with end of year gifts.  
 
We would like to recognize Christine Compton for her service on CE for so many years. We are 
so grateful for her service! We welcome Meghan Sikora and Margaret Weilhouwer to CE!   
 
We will be looking for help with Sunday School and bible partners for September. A bible 
partner is a great way to get to know a young person in our church; it is a low time 
commitment.  Just help sponsor half the cost of the bible they are given, share something on 
what the bible means to you, and offer to be a friend and support to the child. 
 
If you are interested in helping with Sunday School, staffing the nursery or being a bible 
partner, you can reach out to Lisa Masiello lsmasiello@gmail.com or call 508-245-4086. 

 

mailto:wershing@ptd.net
mailto:lsmasiello@gmail.com


Officer/Board/Committee Positions 2018-19 
(“T”= term; “Y”=year of that term. For example, “T1, Y2” means that that person is in the second year of their first term 

of office. Term limits are enumerated in the Constitution and Bylaws.) 

 
Following are the elected officials for the next church year. Boards and committees welcome your help and 

input. Don’t want to commit to being a member of a board or committee? No problem… you are still welcome 
to help them in their work on a project basis. Think your talents would be best served by being on the inside 
track and think you might want to be listed below? Awesome! Either way, contact someone in that group, or 

Diane Sheibley, for more information. 
 

Officers 
Moderator: Diane Sheibley (T3, Y3) 
Vice Moderator: Mark Sorgman (T3, Y3) 
Clerk: Kathleen Mosher (T3, Y1) 
Treasurer: Dave Sheibley (T1, Y1) 
Asst Treasurer: Larry Brown (T1, Y1) 
Financial Secretary: Judy Pino 
Asst Fin Secretary:   
Church Delegate—Bridgewater Council of 
   Churches: Carol Chaffee 
Church Delegate--Association & Mass  
   Conference: John Sharland & Deb Sorgman 
  

Board of Deacons: 
Anne Malmquist (T2, Y3)  
Deb Sorgman (T2, Y1) 
Diane Glass (T1, Y1) 
Darlene Brown (T2, Y3) 
Gloria Weinrebe (T2, Y3) 
Denise Molinari (T2, Y1) 
  

Board of Trustees:  
John Sharland (T2, Y3)  
Ed Buckland (T1, Y2) 
Ed MacIntosh (T1, Y1) 
Paul Christensen (T1, Y1) 
(2 open positions) 
David Sheibley, ex-officio 
Larry Brown, ex-officio 
  

Board of Christian Education: 
Lisa Masiello (T1, Y3) 
Marlene Jacobs (T2, Y3) 
Shane Abboud (T1, Y3) 
Carla Jackson (T1, Y1) 
Margaret Wielhouwer (T1, Y1) 
Meghan Sikora (T1, Y1) 
Krissy Cannizzo, ex-officio 

 
 
 
Board of Outreach: 
Bill O’Neil (T2, Y1)   
Rob Basler (T1, Y3)   
Kim Wallace (T2, Y1)  
David Hanson (T2, Y3) 
Connie Chandler (T1, Y2) 
Jasvir MacIntosh (T1, Y2) 
  
Board of Stewardship: 
Brad Barnsley (T2, Y1)  
Russell Burr (T1, Y1) 
(4 open positions) 
  
Growth Committee: 
Gail Wershing (T1, Y2) 
Tracey Doherty (T1, Y2) 
Pat Lindsey (T1, Y1) 
Mike Bundock, 1 year appointment 
  
History & Memorials Committee: 
Terry Reynolds (T1, Y2)  
Barbara Morey (T1, Y2) 
Rachel Lawson (T1, Y2) 
  
Music Committee: 
Ellen Crawford (T2, Y1)  
Peter Glass (T2, Y3)  
Lynne Bates (T1, Y3) 
Sherley Phillips (T1, Y3) 
Brian Maxfield (T1, Y3) 
Julia Scott Carey, ex-officio 
  
 
Updated 6/22/18

 



It’s the end of our fiscal year! Did you miss any pledge payments throughout the year? 
Now is the time to get caught up. 
 
Even though it’s July, feel free to drop a “catch-up check” in the offering plate, or mail it 
to the church office (CSCC, Attn: Treasurer, 71 Central Square). You can even use the 
Paypal button at the top of the church website (www.csccucc.org) to take care of it 
right now! 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 
 

Have you moved? Let the church office know!  
Drop a note in the offering plate, give the office a call at 508-697-6016, or send an email 

to office@csccucc.com. 
 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
Join us in Music Alley for worship on Sunday, August 19th, at 10am!  
 

If you’re interested in participating by singing or playing an instrument, 
please let the church office know! 

http://www.csccucc.org/
mailto:office@csccucc.com


 

 
 

Lumunos: Faith & Light for the Journey 
2018 New England Women’s Retreat 
 
Save the Date: October 26-27, 2018 (Friday dinner through Saturday dinner) 
Location: Society of St. Margaret’s Bentram Center and Guest Houses 
(Duxbury, MA) 
 
During the season of harvest, join us as we honor what we’ve been given by 
the everyday saints in our lives. What we’ve received, whether we 
appreciated it at the time or not.  
 
On this retreat, you can expect: 

- Time away to unplug and renew in a seaside setting; 
- Meaningful conversation with other women; 
- Exploring through art and diction what’s passed down; 
- Moments to reflect on scripture and make connections with our 

spiritual lives. 
 
Leadership Team: 
 
Betsey Brink – Betsy works in higher education marketing/communications 
and dabbles in essay writing. She loves her work, reading fiction, and 
kayaking on her favorite lake in Maine. 
 
Kathryn Wysockey-Johnson – Kathryn is a visual artist, mother of teenagers, 
and community art and meditation facilitator. She loves poetry, dark 
chocolate, and exploring the outdoors. 
 
Contact: Becca@lumunos.org for more information. 
 
Registration begins in early July. 
 
 

 
 

mailto:Becca@lumunos.org


 
CSCC Cabinet Meeting -- Minutes 

June 20, 2018 
***  DRAFT  *** 

To be reviewed and approved at the next Cabinet meeting. 
 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:10. 
Cabinet members in attendance:  Diane Sheibley, Moderator; Mark Sorgman, Vice Moderator; Larry 
Brown, Treasurer; Dave Sheibley, Asst Treasurer; Kathleen Mosher, Clerk; Anne Malmquist, Board of 
Deacons; Barbara Morey, Board of Trustees; Bill O’Neil, Board of Outreach; Ellen Crawford, Music 
Committee; Barbara Morey, History & Memorials Committee; Sara Terpeny/Gail Wershing, Growth 
Committee; Beth Basler, Women’s Guild & Fellowship    
Guests: Ellen Atherton, Congregational Administrator 
Members absent: Board of Stewardship; Board of Christian Education; Rev. Beth Stotts [on family 
leave through July 15] 
 
The minutes from the May meeting were reviewed. Anne Malmquist motioned to accept minutes as 
presented. Dave Sheibley seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
The first part of the meeting was setting up the calendar for the next program year, with all boards and 
committees adding their dates. 
 
Treasurer's Report- Larry Brown 
We are operating at a $21,117 loss (budgeted is a $13,880).  $6800 was taken out of savings to pay 
expenses. The total cash in the checking account is $4,513.  See Treasurer’s Report following for more 
information. 
 
Deacons' Report- Anne Malmquist 
Anne Malmquist will be the Chair and Deb Sorgman will be the Vice Chair next year. There is a meeting 
tomorrow for the new visitation ministry that Rev. Erin will be helping us with. A handbook will be 
made with tips for home visits. It will be a way to stay in touch with members who can't attend church. 
The focus in September will be on membership. The membership list audit will be continued, ideas for 
new members and membership after Confirmation will all be worked on. 
 
Trustees’ Report- Barbara Morey 
Kevin Bean will be coming to look at the chimney shingles that need to be replaced. Brian Pfeiffer will 
be coming in September to go over the needed church repairs for our grant application. The paperwork 
needed to be gathered for the historic grant process will be the summer's focus. A Trustee will be 
asked to join the subcommittee working on it. 
 
Outreach Report- Bill O'Neil 
More food for the Food Pantry was picked up today. Mainspring meal is next Tuesday. The pantry and 
Brockton homeless are the ongoing projects. Rob Basler and Bill O'Neil will be the chairs next year. Sara 
Terpeny from Growth asked if it would be a good idea to collect food for the food pantry at 
Autumnfest. [yes] It was suggested that different brochures be made/updated to show the different 
things the church is involved in for the Autumnfest. 
 
 
 



 
Music Committee-Ellen Crawford 
A meeting was held on May 20th. Discussion for how to attract more choir members was the focus. 
They will be reaching out to choruses in the area and possibly BSU. It was suggested that Music make a 
flyer for Autumnfest too. Ellen will be the chair next year. 
 
History and Memorials- Barbara Morey 
[same items discussed during Trustees’ report] 
 
Growth Committee- Sara Terpeny 
We will be hosting a 4th of July Lemonade Stand on the front lawn of the church. There will be 
volunteers to give tours of the church and allow for use of our bathrooms. Growth still needs two 
volunteers for summer juice hours (8/19, 8/26). No chair has been chosen yet for the Fall. Mike 
Bundock has volunteered to handle coordinating greeters next year. Mark Sorgman requested that 
Deacons be released from their coffee hour rotation as they are very involved in the church service 
each Sunday.   
 
Women's Guild-Beth Basler 
East Congregational Church in Milton did a fundraiser to buy solar lights for Puerto Rico. Women’s 
Guild, as well as the Board of Outreach, and various church members, donated to the cause. East 
Congregational was able to purchase more lights than expected. Their next meeting isn’t until October. 
 
Other Business-  
* The Golf Tournament is coming up. It is a really important fundraiser for the church. New packets 
were designed with all the information needed to play at the tournament, become a sponsor, or 
donate an item. We need to continue to get the information out into the community. 
* The DVD fundraiser was extended another week. It has raised $530 so far. 
* The beginning planning for the new Youth Minister will be starting. Diane Sheibley will contact 
someone from the conference who can help us plan what kind of youth program we want and how to 
go about the process of hiring the correct person for our needs. A discussion ensued about the 
disconnect between the church's financial situation and church members/attendees. Some 
brainstorming was done to generate ideas on how to better get this information out to people who 
don’t attend meetings. Ideas included: publishing the cabinet minutes in Steeple Sounds and/or 
sending out a separate e-mail with just the minutes; having some kind of meeting after church or an 
announcement before church so those people can be informed of our need to generate the needed 
funds; and having the EFT plate donation cards laminated so they will be in the pews when needed or 
making an announcement before the collection indicating that some people are donating through EFT.  
* The next Steeple Sounds is combined for July/August and submissions are due next Monday by 
10am. September Steeple Sounds will be out before September first to give people time to know what 
will be happening that month. The due date for items is August 15th. Ellen will be sending out 
reminders as this is earlier than usual. 
* September coffee hours are hosted by the Growth Committee. 
* The next Cabinet meeting is on September 19th. 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 



Central Square Congregation Church Approved Budget 2018-2019 

  
     Budget 
 FY 2017  FY 2018  Increase 
   Budget   Proposed   (Decrease) $  

Ordinary Income/Expense    
Income      

Pledges / Offerings      

Regular Pledges 125,580  123,000  (2,580) 

Unpledged Offerings 22,000  24,000  2,000 

Plate Offering 3,000  3,000  0 

Total Pledges / Offerings 150,580  150,000  (580) 

Fundraisers/Events Revenue      

Golf Tournament 7,200  7,200  0 

Church Fair 7,000  7,000  0 

Total Fundraisers/Events Revenue 14,200  14,200  0 

Facility Usage Income      

Non Profit Rentals 3,600  3,600  0 

Private Rentals 1,700  1,700  0 

Total Facility Usage Income 5,300  5,300  0 

Total Income 170,080  169,500  (580) 

 

Expense 
     

Senior Minister Expenses      

Payroll (5% increase) 41,921  44,017  2,096 

FICA Stipend 4,560  4,788  228 

Pension Fund 8,380  8,799  419 

Housing Allowance 21,600  21,600  0 

Professional Expenses 2,000  2,000  0 

Health & Dental Ins 9,400  9,400  0 

Life & Disability Ins 875  875  0 

Total Senior Minister Expenses 88,736  91,479  2,743 

Support Staff Expenses      

Pulpit Supply 250  250  0 

Sabbatical Budget (see 1103.30) 1,080  1,080  0 

Office Coordinator (3% increase) 15,600  16,068  468 

Youth Minister 0  15,000  15,000 

Minister of Music (3% increase) 15,000  15,450  450 

Sexton/Custodian (3% increase) 12,000  12,360  360 

Sup. Staff FICA 3,245  3,350  105 

Workers' Comp Ins 1,200  2,900  1,700 

Support Staff Supplies 110  100  (10) 

Total Support Staff Expenses 48,485  66,558  18,073 

     Continued… 



 FY 2017  FY 2018  Increase 

  

 Bud

get  

 Proposed

  

 (Decrease) $  

Office Expenses    

Total Bank Service Charges 205  300  95 

Internet & Computer Related Exp 2,090  2,100  10 

Office Supplies 330  400  70 

Payroll & Treasurer Supplies 550  950  400 

Postage & eDelivery 255  600  345 

Printing & Reproduction 2,145  2,150  5 

Telephone 1,450  1,500  50 

Total Office Expenses 7,025  8,000  975 

Church Building Costs 
     

Building Supplies 2,000  2,000  0 

Fire Alarm Monitoring Service 552  600  48 

Property & Liability Insurance 9,286  9,300  14 

Repairs & Maintenance 5,000  5,000  0 

Utilities      

Gas & Electric 4,600  5,500  900 

Fuel Oil 6,500  6,500  0 

Water & Sewer 850  900  50 

Parsonage Costs 950  0  (950) 

Total Church Building Costs 29,738  29,800  62 

Operating Committees 
     

Christian Education 1,000  1,500  500 

Church Growth 400  1,570  1,170 

Deacons 800  1,500  700 

Music (Materials/Substitutes) 600  600  0 

Stewardship 350  350  0 

Outreach Reserve (3.144% of pledges) 3,992  3,910  (82) 

Total Operating Committees 7,142  9,430  2,288 

MACUCC Fellowship Dues 2,634 
 

2,700 
 

66 

Pilgrim Assn Fellowship Dues 200  200  0 

Total Expense 183,960  208,167  24,207 

Net Income (13,880)  (38,667)  (24,787) 

 
For informational purposes: 

     

Endowment Income (5% ROI projected)   12,300   

Vanguard Parsonage (5% ROI projected)   7,500   

Total Investment Income   19,800   
 

 
 

 

 



The preceding budget was approved by a majority of the congregation on June 
10. There was necessary and thoughtful discussion regarding how to make up 
the shortfall, and there will be effort put into that endeavor over the course of 
the year. Also, the budget includes money for a Youth Minister to help us in 
our service to youth in grades 7-12. While the budget takes effect July 1, it is 
important to note that bringing someone on in this role will not be 
accomplished overnight, and likely won’t be accomplished even by September 
9, when we kick off our new church program year. But the process will begin 
this summer, and hopefully will move along as quickly as possible while doing 
it correctly to ensure a lasting and effective program. 
 
Diane Sheibley 
CSCC Moderator 
 
 
A Note About Church Expenses and Individual Giving 
 
While discussing CSCC’s $39,000 2018-19 budget shortfall during our June 
Cabinet meeting, someone wondered how much every member would have to 
give weekly to meet all of our expenses. That’s an interesting question, and 
one I don’t think we’ve calculated an answer to before. Let’s look at the 
numbers and find out. 
 
The budget the congregation approved on June 10th has a total of a little more 
than $208,000 dollars in expenses. If we deduct the anticipated income from 
the golf tournament, the annual fair, and rental fees collected for use of the 
church, the total needed drops to about $186,000. As of the end of 2017, we 
had 165 people on our membership list. Dividing the number of individual 
members into the needed amount, we get an answer of about $1,125 per year 
or a little less than $22 per week per member.  
 
We need to acknowledge that many people on our membership list are on 
fixed incomes, are students with no income, or are simply unable to give as 
much as they’d like. This means that we also need some people to give much 
more than the average to make up for the difference. I hope this information is 
helpful and ask that you prayerfully consider your level of giving to support 
Central Square Congregational Church as we reach out to our neighbors, at 
home and abroad, sharing our faith and our resources. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
David Sheibley 
Treasurer 



 
 
 

 

CSCC 2018  
Golf Tournament! 

Central Square Congregational Church, UCC 

 

Date of event: Friday, July 27 

Time: 8:00am  
        (registration opens at 7:00am) 
Olde Scotland Links 
695 Pine St., Bridgewater 

 

$120 per person, $450 per team of 4 (must register together) 
($100, 18 and under)  

Includes golf, cart, buffet lunch banquet  
with door prizes  ●  Raffles 

Prizes for closest to the pin & longest drives 
Teams of four players 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CALL 508-697-6016 
Visit www.csccucc.org/events 
Or email office@csccucc.com  

A portion of the proceeds will be donated to  

the Bridgewater Food Pantry. 
In addition to benefitting the Bridgewater Food Pantry, funds raised benefit Central Square 
Congregational Church, UCC. We're proud that our building is home to many Bridgewater 
community group meetings (AA, NA, girl scouts, boy scouts, BSU Community Choir, toddler 
playgroups) as well as the Bridgewater Food Pantry. The general fund pays for the electricity, heat, 
janitorial, maintenance, repairs, and other expenses that allow us to offer the building for those uses 
at minimal cost to them. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:office@csccucc.com


 
 

Central Square Congregational Church 

2018 GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Friday, July 27  ▪  Olde Scotland Links 

695 Pine St., Bridgewater 
8:00am (registration opens at 7:00am) 

Scramble Shot Gun Start 

 

A portion of the proceeds to benefit the Bridgewater Food Pantry.  
Additional proceeds to fund support costs for Bridgewater area outreach efforts of  

Central Square Congregational Church.  
 

$120 per person / $450 per team of 4 (must register together) 
 ($100 per person, 18 and under). Fee includes: 
Greens fees, golf cart, buffet lunch, range balls 

Contests: M/F Longest Drive, M/F Closest to the Pin, 50/50 on the Green 
Lunch-only tickets are available for $35 each. 

 
Registration deadline: July 16, 2018 

Make checks payable to: CSCC 
Mail to CSCC, Attn: Golf Committee,  

71 Central Square, Bridgewater, MA 02324 
508-697-6016  ▪  office@csccucc.com 

 
Registrations accepted for individual players or foursomes. 

 
Player name: ______________________ Phone # __________________ 

Email: _________________________________        under 18? 

Player name: ______________________ Phone # __________________  

Email: _________________________________        under 18? 

Player name: ______________________ Phone # __________________ 

Email: _________________________________        under 18? 

Player name: ______________________ Phone # __________________  

Email: _________________________________        under 18? 

mailto:office@csccucc.com


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

      

 
 

 
Rev. Beth Stotts 

Pastor 

May 2018  

 

 

 

Dear Community Friend and Neighbor,  

 

I am the Moderator of Central Square Congregational Church, United Church of Christ, in Bridgewater. 

Each year, we host our annual golf tournament that includes golfing, various contests and raffles, a silent 

auction, and a catered luncheon. This year, the event is at Olde Scotland Links in Bridgewater, on 

Friday, July 27.  

 

The tournament is a fundraiser for the Bridgewater Food Pantry as well as the support costs of our 

community outreach. Our church pays expenses such as heat, electricity, and staff to keep the building 

open, and our building supports community outreach in creating a home for many local groups. We are 

proud to say that girl scouts, boy scouts, twelve-step support groups, community music groups, the 

Bridgewater Food Pantry, and Mommy and Me programs are among the many groups that we call 

family.  

 

I would like to invite you to support this community fundraiser by signing up to play in the 

tournament, taking advantage of one of our sponsorship opportunities, donating a raffle item, or 

making a cash donation.   
 

We thank you for the consideration of supporting our event. Please feel free to contact our church if you 

have any questions at 508-697-6016, or office@csccucc.com. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Diane Sheibley 

Church Moderator 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Central Square Congregational Church,  

United Church of Christ 
71 Central Square 

Bridgewater, MA 02324 

(508) 697-6016 

www.csccucc.org  *  office@csccucc.com 
Tax ID # 04-2254876 
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Central Square Congregational Church, UCC  

Annual Golf Tournament 2018 
Sponsorship and Raffle Opportunities 

 

Masters Sponsor - $1,000 

▪ Individual Facebook acknowledgement at least four times prior to event for all Masters Sponsors received 

by June 30, and once a month after the event through 12/31/18 

▪ At least 2 dedicated blast emails promoting tournament and the sponsors 

▪ Name, logo, and link on the home page of the church website as a “Golf Masters Sponsor” through 

12/31/18 

▪ Your company brochure, business card, or small gift in all the golfer gift bags 

▪ $75 discount per foursome on up to two foursomes 

▪ 5 minutes to speak about your company at the post-tournament luncheon 

▪ Four tickets to the post-tournament luncheon 

▪ Name on signage around the church building promoting the tournament through 12/31/18 and at the event 

▪ Name displayed at two of the course holes as a Hole Sponsor 

▪ Name appears in our “thank you” literature and social media posts, both before and after the event 
 

Classic Sponsor - $750 

▪ Name, logo, and link on the home page of the church website as a “Golf Classic Sponsor” 

▪ Your company brochure, business card, or small gift in all the golfer gift bags 

▪ $50 discount per foursome on up to two foursomes 

▪ 5 minutes to speak about your company at the post-tournament luncheon 

▪ Two tickets to the post-tournament luncheon 

▪ Name on signage around the church building promoting the tournament through 12/31/18 and at the event 

▪ Name displayed at two of the course holes as a Hole Sponsor 

▪ Name appears in our “thank you” literature and social media posts, both before and after the event 
 

Invitational Sponsor - $500 

▪ Two tickets to the post-tournament luncheon 

▪ Name on signage around the church building promoting the tournament 

▪ Name displayed at two of the course holes as a Hole Sponsor 

▪ Name appears in our “thank you” literature and social media posts, both before and after the event 
 

Contributing Sponsor - $250 

▪ Name on signage around the church building promoting the tournament 

▪ Name displayed at two of the course holes as a Hole Sponsor 

▪ Name appears in our “thank you” literature and social media posts, both before and after the event 
 

Hole Sponsor - $100 

▪ Name displayed at one of the course holes as a Hole Sponsor 

▪ Name appears in our “thank you” literature and social media posts, both before and after the event 
 

Swag Bag - $25 

▪ Your company brochure, business card, or 

small gift in all the golfer gift bags 

 

Raffle Item Donation – just the cost of the item 

We have a pick-a-prize raffle during our post-tournament 

luncheon. The players love being able to buy tickets and 

win prizes! Gift baskets, gift items, gift certificates all 

welcome. 

 
Cash donations of any size are always graciously accepted. 25% of all proceeds from the CSCC golf tournament go 

directly to the Bridgewater Food Pantry. Questions? Contact Ellen at CSCC, 508-697-6016, office@csccucc.com 
 



Central Square Congregational Church, UCC 

2018 GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Sponsor Registration Form 

Friday, July 27  ●  Olde Scotland Links, Bridgewater 

 
A portion of the proceeds to benefit the 

Bridgewater Food Pantry.  
Additional proceeds to fund support costs for Bridgewater area outreach efforts of  

Central Square Congregational Church.  
 

 

YES! We would like to support the Bridgewater Food Pantry, and Central Square 

Congregational Church in its work in the community 
 
Sponsor Name: ____________________________________________________ 
   as it should appear when published – please print clearly 
Check all that apply:  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

All sponsorships received by June 30 will be guaranteed to be included in appropriate signage. 
 
Contact Name: ____________________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip: ____________________________________________________ 

Daytime phone: _______________________________ 

Email: _________________________________________ 

Website: _________________________________________________ 

▪ Receipt of payment confirms sponsorship registration. 
▪ Masters and Classic sponsors: please email your logo in jpg or png form to dianesheibley@gmail.com 
▪ Golfers must submit a separate golfer registration form to register to play. 
▪ Raffle prizes must be delivered to the church by Tuesday, July 24. Contact us for pickup if needed. 
▪ Checks should be made out to CENTRAL SQUARE CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, or CSCC 
▪ Credit card payments via Paypal accepted. Visit www.csccucc.org, and click on the “Donate” button at the top of the page. Indicate 
“golf tournament” in the memo line of the transaction. 

Central Square Congregational Church, UCC is a 501(c)3 charitable organization. Federal ID #04-2254876. 
 

Mail check payments and forms to:   
CSCC, Attn: Golf Tournament, 71 Central Square, Bridgewater, MA 02324 

Questions? Contact Ellen at CSCC, 508-697-6016, office@csccucc.com, M-F, 9am-1pm 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Please see our online calendar at csccucc.org for the most up to the date & in real time event 

information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  JJuullyy  CCaalleennddaarr 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Please see our online calendar at csccucc.org for the most up to the date & in real time event 

information. 

 
 

Central Square CC now takes PayPal! 

 
CSCC is now able to accept online donations! (Both general donations and donations for the Bridgewater Food 
Pantry). At the top of our website homepage (www.csccucc.org), there are two buttons, one for each category 
of donation. Feel free to let your friends, neighbors, and social media networks know that they have the ability 
to support our work and the work of the food pantry. 

  AAuugguusstt  CCaalleennddaarr  

http://www.csccucc.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Central Square Congregational Church 

United Church of Christ 

71 Central Square 

Bridgewater, MA  02324 

 

Church Administration 

Pastor: Rev. Elizabeth Stotts – csccpastor@hotmail.com 

Auxiliary Pastor: Erin Reardon  – esr1250@hotmail.com 

Congregational Administrator: Ellen Atherton  –  office@csccucc.com 

Sexton: Rich Sullivan 

Minister of Music: Julia Scott Carey 

Superintendent of Sunday School:  

Krissy Cannizzo maximus202@comcast.net 

Treasurer: David Sheibley   treasurer@csccucc.com 

Office telephone:  (508) 697-6016 

Website:  www.csccucc.org 
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